

## **Classified Council Minutes**

## Tuesday, December 11, 2018; 1:30 p.m.

## **Central Administration Office**

<u>Present</u> - Superintendent Shon Hocker, Assistant Superintendent Keith Harris, Marsha Breiner (Berg Elementary), Heidi Smith (Lincoln Elementary), Jo Erickson (Roosevelt Elementary), Kelly Bergman (Prairie Rose Elementary), Denae Klein (Dickinson Middle School), and Meghan Ziegs (Central Administration Offices).

<u>Absent</u> - Heidi Schostek (Dickinson High School), Mary Weflen (Jefferson Elementary), and Paula Penny (Heart River Elementary).

<u>Call to Order</u> – The meeting was called to order by Superintendent Hocker at 1:30 p.m.

<u>Review and Approval of the October 10, 2018, Meeting Minutes</u> – Mrs. Heidi Smith moved to approve the October 10, 2018, meeting minutes, as presented. Mrs. Meghan Ziegs seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

<u>Old Business</u> – Mrs. Smith asked Dr. Hocker about the progress with the City on signage around Lincoln Elementary. Mrs. Erickson asked if the 15-minute break policy was discussed by the administrators at any of their meetings. Mr. Harris said the break policy it could be added to the next Cabinet meeting. Mrs. Smith asked about the plans for DHS. Dr. Hocker explained that there would be another meeting on December 13 discussing future plans. He shared that the District needs to ask the community for a bond referendum to build a new high school.

## **New Business**

<u>December 10, 2018, School Board Meeting</u>— A copy of the agenda from the meeting was distributed to the Classified Council members. There was a brief discussion regarding the implementation of BoardDocs. Dr. Hocker informed the members of the first and second readings of many proposed policies.

<u>2019-2020 DPS School Calendar</u> - Dr. Hocker explained that the proposed calendar was very similar to the current year. The major change would be to move one professional development day from October to August.

<u>AdvancED Engagement Review Report</u>- Dr. Hocker informed the group that the AdvaceED team is running behind and we do not have our District's report.

Other- Ms. Marsha Breiner brought up a concern with the color of the water at Berg Elementary. Mr. Keith Harris stated that the District had the water tested from Berg and all other buildings. The water samples all came back in as normal and safe.

Mrs. Smith shared a concern about the ice in the parking lot at Lincoln Elementary. Mr. Harris said that he could discuss possible solutions with Mr. Schatz.

<u>Adjournment</u> – The meeting adjourned at 2:10 p.m. The next meeting has been scheduled for Tuesday, January 15th at 1:30 p.m.